General Education Committee
12-9-10
Draft of Minutes

Present: Harms, Kelley, Klotz, Mattingly, Schutt, Thomas, Van Der Karr, White
Absent: Canfield, Hokanson, Latimer
	Topic
	Comments
	Action Item

	Minutes for today's meeting:  Harms
	
	

	Approval of minutes from 11/11/10
	
	Schutt moved, Klotz seconded.  Approved with revisions.

	Catalog change from Transfer Advisory Committee.
	Advised of catalog change removing requirement for transfers with a SUNY BA to prove completion of GE requirements.
	

	GE course proposals follow up

a. MUS 105

b. ENG/AAS 251



	a. No additional information.

b. Class is already in GE 7, and was approved for GE 11.  This is not allowable under present rules.  Debate as to whether exceptions should be made for Cortland-specific GE categories.  
	Chairs of GE 7, 11, 12 departments will be consulted regarding whether this will affect them, and a draft will be made to be passed on to  EPC.  The departments and provost will be notified that this course change has been placed on hold pending a resolution to this matter.  Van der Karr will alter form to include question about already fulfilling GE categories.



	2009-2010 followup on category meetings
	Some meetings have been set up already with departments in GE 7, 10, and Critical Thinking.  Materials from Canfield are necessary, but he is currently in the midst of NCATE evaluation.
	Departmental meetings will be delayed until Canfield is available to provide material.  Due to scheduling, the meeting for GE 10 will go ahead.

	2010-11 Committee Assessment
	An email notification of the spring 2011 assessment has been sent out to the campus.  
	A followup letter to faculty (cc’d to departmental chairs and deans) will be sent in the coming week.  Materials will be requested for February 1, to allow time for review.

	Syllabus Review
	Committees have not had time to collect or review syllabi for this semester due to evaluation commitments.  Discussion as to whether chairs could review along with, or in place of, the committee, whether a random sample of the syllabi could be examined, and whether syllabus review should be conducted at the same time as category assessment.
	The committee will continue to review syllabi, separately from the category assessment.  Thomas will develop a plan for doing so.  A reminder to submit syllabi will be sent to departmental chairs before the beginning of next semester.

	3 or 5 year plan

	Discussion of proper assessment schedule, now that Cortland is freed of SUNY-based schedule.
	Vote taken to move to a five-year assessment plan; motion approved. Thomas will look for notes on previous discussion and ask David Miller about the process.


Respectfully Submitted by Dan Harms, 12/13/10
